
OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT 
LINDENHURST PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

 
 
 
 
 
 The following actions were taken by the Board of Education at its Annual Election and Budget 
Vote Meeting and Special Meeting held on May 18, 2010.  Please inform the appropriate staff members 
in your school building. 
 
1. Upon examination of the reports of the Inspectors of Election, the Board of Education declared 
 the following to be the result of the Annual Election and Budget Vote: 
 
  a. Incumbents Raymond Doran, Edward A. Langone and Robert R. Vitiello have  
   been re-elected to the Lindenhurst Board of Education for a period of three years,  
   from July 1, 2010 to June 30, 2013. 

 
  b. Proposition #1 (Budget) was passed by a majority of the qualified voters of the  
   Lindenhurst Union Free School District by a vote of 2648 10 1929. 
 
2. The Superintendent’s recommended resolution honoring Susan Barr’s resignation from the non-    

instructional staff of the District as of June 30, 2010 for the purpose of retiring was approved. 
 
3. The Superintendent’s recommendation authorizing the Board President to enter into a sixty-three 
 (63) month lease with Innovative Mailing and Shipping Systems for a Hasler Digital Automatic 
 Mail System was approved. 
 
4. The Superintendent’s recommendation to accept a four hundred dollar ($400.00) donation from 
 the Lindenhurst American Little League to purchase an outdoor batting cage was approved. 
 
5. Schedules were approved as presented. 
 
6. Acknowledged receipts of the following Superintendent’s Reports: 
 

a. Warrants Regular No. 9 Revised as of March 31, 2010 
 
   b. Warrants Regular No. 10 as of April 30, 2010     
 
 

*          *          *                                              
 

 


